

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Honorable President and Members of the City Council

Attention: Natawna B. Austin, Executive Secretary

FROM:

William H. Cole, President and CEO

DATE:

April 19, 2018

SUBJECT:

City Council Bill No. 18-0210

Zoning-Conditional Use Amending Ordinance 16-469

The Baltimore Development Corporation (BDC) has been asked to comment on City Council Bill No. 18-0210, amending Ordinance 16-469 to reauthorize and continue the permission for the establishment, maintenance, and operation of a parking lot for the parking of 4 or more automobiles on the property known as 4001 Roland Avenue; providing for the automatic termination of this Ordinance; and providing for a special effective date.

The permission granted by the Ordinance applies for two (2) years from the date that the Ordinance becomes effective through April 19, 2020. After that date, with no further action by the Mayor and City Council, this permission will be abrogated and of no further effect.

BDC has no objection to Bill No. 18-0210.

cc:

Kyron Banks